Mr. Steve Frazier, Anthony, Kansas.

Dear Steves

I was very happy to hear from you again, and to know of your fine success in school. No, I am sorry that the University does not offer scholarships for valedictorians. I would suggest that since you will need some work to help pay your expenses you make application through the N.Y.A. office for a job.

If you will write to Miss Velma Wilson, secretary, N.Y.A. Office, University of Mansas, she will send you an application blank. These jobs are given to students on the basis of need and scholarship, and pay \$15 to \$20 a month.

The School of Engineering here at the University does offer a course in aeronautical engineering. It is under the supervision of Professor E. D. Hay, room 117, Marvin Hall, University of Mansas. I am sure that he will be glad to hear of your interest in this field and will be able to send you some printed material on the courses offered.

If I can be of any further service to you at any time, please feel free to call on me.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.